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Dear Pastor and Friends,


Greetings from Panama! 


Church News: Covid restrictions, as of right now, are 
lightening. Mandatory temperature readings to enter any 
establishment have been removed although we are still 
required to use masks. Our church activities are starting 
to pick up. It is nice to see many members starting to 
attend our services once again, and we are thankful for 
the visitors that have come our way. We continue to 
share the gospel at every opportunity given. We are excited for those who have made the 
decision to ask Christ to be their Saviour, and also have followed Him in baptism. Just last week 
we had one of our faithful teens put his trust in Christ and followed Him in baptism. We are 
excited to see his walk with Christ grow. We are looking forward to more spiritual decisions 
being made as we are in the process of ministering to people who God has put in our paths. 


Feeding Center News: In our last letter we explained the situation with one of our feeding 
centers. We have started raising funds to build a kitchen onto our church building and continue 
with our feeding center ministry. Covid has hit people hard. We are constantly being asked for 
food. We cannot wait to be able to serve our community once again through this ministry that 
God has allowed us to have. By us relocating it to our church will also open new doors and 
allow us to reach out to new families. Everyone is doing something to help raise the money. Our 
church people are giving, we are collecting and selling aluminum cans and metals, we are 
having online yard sales, our people are excited for this new project. We have started 
construction and it is going up quickly. We would like to thank everyone who has participated in 
helping with this project.

September 19th we will be celebrating the 16th anniversary since we started the church in 2005. 
God has been, is, and will always be good! 


Thank you for your faithful prayers and support. Please continue to pray for the Rodriguez 
Family and the ministry that God has us doing in Panama. 


Your servants in Christ,


The Rodriguez Family
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Rafael and Tracy, Evelyn, Emily, Rafael, Elisabeth
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